Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I, Ian Stewart, City Mayor of the Council, in exercise of the powers conferred on in accordance with Section 2 of the Council Constitution and those specific powers contained in Paragraph 4 (a) the Scheme of Delegation, regarding the appointment of a Contractor ‘for Media Enterprise Centre Systems Integrator’ do hereby 

Approve the appointment of AVC Electronics Ltd as Systems Integrator, for the design, supply, installation and commissioning of equipment within the new Media Enterprise Centre. 

The Reasons are.  A systems Integrator needs to be appointed in line with the previously approved lead member reports and to allow the MEC to have the specialist technical equipment required to continue working in line with the business plan
Options considered and rejected were to not approve the proposals.
Assessment of Risk . Medium.  The risk of not appointing a supplier is that the current business plan for the MEC would be unachievable, leaving the MEC unable to generate the income levels identified in the business plan.  Therefore the lower risk solution is to appoint AVC to install the necessary equipment to ensure the MEC can function commercially in line with the business plan

The source of funding Existing capital budgets which have been previously approved (November 2011) will be utilised.  50% of the total costs of this work will be claimed back from ERDF (European funding) in line with the MEC Grant Funding Agreement.
Legal Advice obtained  Supplied by: Norman Perry

As finance has already been put in place for this project and the correct procurement procedures have been followed, there appear to be no legal implications save for those normally present when entering into a binding contract.  This decision will be subject to 5 working  day call-in period, and a 10 day cooling off period.
Financial Advice obtained .  Supplied by Stephanie Riley x 2638
I can confirm that a financial commitment has been made available to support the development of the MEC and that this is all within the budgets as set out in the November 2011 report previously approved by the Leader of the Council and Lead Member for Finance and Support Services.  

Please note that the capital spend has been delayed (due to delays in receiving the ERDF approval to our change request) which means that the capital monies will now be  expended in 12/13.
The relevant documents associated with this decision contain exempt or confidential information and are not available for public inspection.


Contact Officer:  
Brian McCoubrey / Karen Hirst 

Tel No 0161 686 7412 / 0161 686 7411
	This decision is not subject to consideration by another Assistant Mayor /Director

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Sustainable Regeneration   Scrutiny Committee


Signed:           Ian Stewart                   
Dated:   28th May, 2012                   .


Mayor
FOR DEMOCRATIC SERVICES USE ONLY

This decision was published on     28th May 2012                                            .
This decision will come in force on  7th June,2012 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

